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3/2025 (26.08.) dean’s instructions 

on the change of the first day of classes for the fall semester of the 2025/2026 

academic year 

 
 

The opening of the academic year of the Senate of Obuda University will be held on 

September 08, 2025, starting at 02:00 p.m. Students admitted for the fall semester of the 

2025/2026 academic year are eligible to attend. Attendance is mandatory for students enrolled 

in full-time programs at the Budapest campus. 

Based on the above, on the first day of the 2025/2026 academic year, September 8, 2025, for 

the full-time hungarian and english language BSc programs in computer science engineering 

and the full-time hungarian language BProf program in computer science operational 

engineering may be held online on September 05, 2025, at the original scheduled time. 

 
The director of institute is responsible for ensuring that the rescheduled classes in the case of 

the subjects involved are announced, and in the case of classes taught by PhD students, 

lecturers or demonstrators the above guidelines are brought to the attention of the PhD 

students, lecturers and demonstrators and that they are observed. 

 
I respectfully ask the employees of the Faculty to familiarise themselves with the instructions, 

to comply with them and to observe them. 

This instruction is valid from today until 05th September 2025. 

 György Eigner PhD, habil sgd. 
 dean 
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